Minutes of the Faculty Assembly

October 11, 2011
The Asbury University Faculty Assembly convened at 10:50 on Tuesday, October 11, 2011 in Bennett-Bernard.  The meeting was opened with prayer.

The minutes from the last meeting were approved.

Presentations
Mike Cuckler gave a presentation on an online class he has developed.
Jennifer Walz gave a presentation on using Films On Demand.
Action Items
The following recommendations came from the Academic Policies and Curriculum Committee meeting, September 27, 2011:

1. Proposal from the HPER department to revise the Recreation (REC) major by having two emphases.  One will follow the current Recreation major and be the Public Recreation emphasis, and the other will be a new emphasis in Adventure Leadership.
The motion passed.

2. Proposal from the HPER department to add a new Adventure Leadership minor.  

The question was raised about whether a student could major in one recreation area and minor in the other.  Students may do both.  The motion passed.

3. Proposal from HPER department to change the title and descriptions on 3 courses, changing credit hours on one of them, and update 1 course description. 
Proposed changes: 

REC 210 Adventure Skills Leadership (2) to REC 210 Adventure Skills I (3)

REC 212 Principles of Recreation (3) to REC 212 Theories of Outdoor and Experiential Education

REC 345 Outdoor Recreation and Education (3) to REC 345 Outdoor Recreation and Stewardship

REC 412 Outdoor Christian Leadership (3) update course description

The motion passed.

4. Proposal from the HPER department to add two new REC courses: 

REC 211 (3) Adventure Skills II: Field course focused on water-based outdoor pursuits.  Gives technical knowledge needed for basic safe practices in flat water and moving water canoeing with American Canoeing Association (ACA) certification.  Also introduces students to white-water rafting , and swift water rescue.  Requires  a life-guarding certification.

REC 230 (3) Wilderness First Responder: Certification course taught by qualified outside instructors from one of three nationally recognized organizations (Stone Hearth Open Learning Opportunities, Wilderness Medical Associates, or Wilderness Medical Institute).  WFR is taught as an 8-day intensive usually held before the beginning of the spring semester.  Students receive a 3 year certification.

The motion passed.

Announcements
Channon Horn will speak at Brown Bag, October 13.  The topic will be “Simple Strategies to Increase Student Engagement.”

Application materials for promotion or tenure consideration are due October 17.
The Faculty Forum on October 18 will feature Pam Petty from Western Kentucky University.  The topic will be Senate Bill 1.
Midterm grades are due October 19.  Fall Break is October 21.  Board of Trustee Meetings will be October 27-29.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:50.
Respectfully Submitted,

Devin Brown

Faculty Secretary

